
Dear Friends, 
  
Thank you so much for praying for us. We have a very intense season in our lives. Grandpa became sick 
last week on Thursday, and yesterday I had to take him into the hospital. They are running many tests 
on him. Would you please pray for him as he is experiencing weakness, shortness of breath, and possibly 
another pneumonia.  
  
Today Rob is leaving with Csenge from St.Louis to take her to Chattanooga. Tomorrow Csenge needs to 
be checked into the College. It is an amazingly joyful thing, an incredible opportunity, but at the same 
time also hard to let her go so far. With Hajni, we already said goodbye to her two weeks ago, and it was 
really difficult emotionally. We all know that the Lord is with her, and He will remain with her there in 
the College. He is faithful and good. Would you please pray for safe travels, for a good start for Csenge 
and friends for her, and also for Rob as he will return to Hungary on Saturday.   
  
In this very difficult season, where we are busy with Grandpa being here and Csenge moving to the 
College, the church is running by God's grace amazingly well. Our youth pastor took the youth for a day 
trip, and he also led a week-long informal summer church camp with the families who wanted to pull 
away together, about 60 of them. They had such a blessed time together. One person became a 
Christian at the end of the week. Praise the Lord for his wonderful blessings! The church is not ours but 
the Lords and even in Rob's absence the Lord provides. We rejoice over that and praise Him for his 
faithfulness to his people. 
  
So good to know that you are praying! Thank you!  
  
Blessings and Love to all of you from Hungary, Tünde 
 


